Reflection upon Italian experience

Starting from the first meeting in Turkey in November 2011 we have been in close contact realising the web-site which is constantly updated and includes all possible information, objectives, activities, photos and future meetings as well as products. 

In particular after

· Observing more accurately our culture and education system

· exposing the learning situation in schools and how you can make it better

· looking into the problem of Self-Evaluation in a scientific way,

· looking for proposals of dealing with the problem of Self-Evaluation,

· preparing questionaries 

· prepare the web site

we decided how to select the questions of the different questionnaires for students, teachers and families so as to make the answer more effective and we decided to make them in May-June 2012. 

All school  results have remained internal but the strong or weak points have been discussed along with the partners in order to help one another. Such questionnaires will be part of our quality system so as to better evaluate internal processes and to compare positive strategies. 

The students have actively taken part in translating and interpreting the questions of the questionnaires and so have the teachers. It meant a new evaluation method of each partner’s own needs starting from self-analysis, which meant following new teaching methods (more students’ aimed and cognitive thinking planned). Moreover the students have become more involved in the self-evaluation process by doing reflective activities on their learning methods and this meant an asset for their future life

Then I was invited as a representative of a Comenius Multilateral School Partnership, to attend the conference 'Comenius Partnerships - Helping schools team up across Europe' organised by the Commission in Brussels on 3-4 May 2012.
This conference was an opportunity for participants to discuss how cross-border partnerships can create a beneficial and lasting impact on schools and to explore the links between school projects and wider school policy developments.

Therefore all partners’ pupils and teachers are asked to become more actively involved in the evaluation process by doing self reflective activities on their learning in many classes and learning community programs and students are developing and refining their self-evaluations in collaborative groups

At the beginning of this schhol yesr we analysed the outcome of the different questionnaires because the use of attainment evidence enables head teachers and teachers to be more confident in the identification of priorities and targets for improvement. As a matter of fact it is essential to provide the baseline from which progress can be measured, both in terms of previous best and when making comparisons with other schools.
1. A significative example of our survey was the question number 29 for pupils that is in English “I am usually happy with my teachers” (in Italian Di solito sono felice con i miei insegnanti) whose answer (as you can see in the attachment) was

· 2%    0-20%

· 11%  20-40%

· 26     40-60%

· 43%  60-80%

· 26%  80-100%

· That meant a very low percentage of students who were not satisfied with their teachers, which was thougth within the average concerning the  relationships between students and teachers and therefore we considered such a result like a point of strength to be constantly monitored but at the same time to be transferred to other fields
2. On the contrary another significative example of our survey was the question number 17 for pupils that is in English “Before exams the teacher informs us  what subjects they would cover and what was expected from us” (in italian Prima delle prove l'insegnante ci ha informati su quali sarebbero stati gli argomenti e cosa ci sarebbe stato richiesto) whose answer (as you can see in the attachment) was

· 11%   0-20%

· 12%  20-40%

· 10     40-60%

· 17%  60-80%

· 58%  80-100%

3. That meant 33% percentage of students who were not satisfied with the information given about the subjects of exams /test, which was thougth to be too high. Therefore the headmaster and the staff summoned a teachers’ meeting in order to explain the result and the negative impact on pupils. The subject department met a second time to evaluate their standard so that every single teacher might have been informed about the absolute necessity of telling their students the precise subject of an exam/test. Even if the second survey will take place in 2 months now the students say (we have interviewed them) they are aware of what they are supposed to know. Therefore the survey through self-evaluation has been a success

